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OCTOBER 2012 INTEREST SECTIONS

Most sections meet in homes, so space is limited. A star * indicates space is NOT available.

    INTEREST SECTIONS CHAIR – Elissa James                                    CALENDAR CHAIR – Susan Blake 





Pros and Cons of November Ballot Measures


Will Be Topic of October 17th Meeting


With all of the emphasis on this year's presidential election, we often tend to overlook the importance of state ballot propositions facing the electorate this year.


Fortunately, we have the local League of Women Voters available to present the Pros and Cons arguments for us on Wednesday, October 17th, from 6 to 7:30 p.m. in the board room on the 2nd floor of the San Mateo County Community Colleges District Office, 3401 CSM Drive, San Mateo.


The meeting which is open to all AAUW members, family members and friends is scheduled at a time that will permit working members to attend. It will include a discussion of Proposition 30, Governor Brown's measure designed to move the state toward financial stability, and Proposition 34 which would end the death penalty in California, as well as other important issues ranging from human trafficking to requiring labeling of genetically engineered foods.


Anyone who would like to secure transportation to attend this important meeting can call Betty Bernstein.
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Gayle Hardt & Helen Hatchett











When we sent out the dues envelopes this year, we asked that members fill out an enclosed survey.  We were pleased to receive 88 replies and would like to share the results with you.  Sixty-six (66) members indicated that they would prefer weekday events, 35 would prefer weekend events, 75 would prefer daytime events and only 19 would prefer evening events.  Issues of interest in order of preference were Political Issues, Women’s Issues, Women’s Health, Plays-Movies, Financial Literacy, Social Media, Tech Trek, LAF, Human Trafficking, Sexual Harassment, Bullying, Title IX, Pay Equity and Speech Trek. We hope to be able to plan future activities and programs with these preferences in mind.��We would also like to encourage you to attend our Pros and Cons pre-election program which will be held on Wednesday, October 17th, at 6:00 P.M. in the SMCCD Board Room.
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GREAT DECISIONS 2013


TOPICS ANNOUNCED


The Foreign Policy Association announced the topics that will be covered in the Great Decisions 2013 briefing book. They are: Future of the Euro, Egypt, NATO, Myanmar and Southeast Asia, Humanitarian Inter -vention, Iran, China in Africa and Threat Assessment. The Great Decisions section


welcomes new members. If you are interested in joining this enlightening discussion group, please let Carol Way know so that a 2013 briefing book may be ordered. The order will be placed the end of October, and the approximate cost $18.00. The section meets the 2nd Thursday of each month, 10:30-12:00.





 EDITOR’S REMARKS


 Annette Delaney





On behalf of the branch board of directors, I wish to acknowledge and thank Cynthia Robbins-Roth.  For many years she has maintained the database of branch members, has printed out the labels for each edition of Bay Leaves, and has compiled the annual directory, or yearbook, as it is called by many members!


Brava, Cindy!!!!





Our new website will debut in October.


Details will be in the next edition of Bay Leaves.
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MEMBERSHIP TREASURER














WELCOME TO  NEW MEMBERS





Julie Hitchcock





San Diego State University:  BA 1970,


Secondary Teaching Certificate 1971





Julie is recently retired, relocating to Burlingame from San Diego.  Both of her daughters live in the Bay Area, plus she grew up in San Mateo.  Formerly a high school teacher before changing careers, she worked for 30 years in the floral business.  Her hobbies and AAUW interest include reading, hiking and current events.





Maryann Saffold


University of California Berkeley, BS 1979





Maryann received her degree in nutritional science, but spent her career in software sales. Since being retired, she is busy pursuing various hobbies, such as studying piano, hiking and health issues.  As a cancer survivor, she tries to appreciate every day. 








Branch Membership September 5, 2012:  174





















































 











Membership Report


Branch membership August 2, 2012 Members of branch 125


50 year members 25


Life members 12


Dual 10 Total 172














Drawing Readers toOther Arcles
































Public Policy/Current Events Discussion Group to Meet With San Mateo-Foster City Superintendent of Schools


"What Can We Expect to Happen in Our Local Public Schools in the Months Ahead?" will be the subject of this month's Public Policy/Current Events discussion group. Our speaker, Dr. Cynthia S. Simms, Superintendent of the San Mateo-Foster City School District, has a board meeting on the third Tuesday so this month's meeting will be on Tuesday, Oct. 23rd (the fourth Tuesday) from 10:30 a.m.-12 noon at the home of Carol Way.





With important financial issues facing voters in November, we will be asking Dr. Simms to discuss the school district's plans in place to cover the fate of local schools regardless of the decision of the state's electorate.





Dr. Simms, who is in her second year of superintendent in this county, has previously served as superintendent in Placerville Union, Walnut Valley Unified and Los Gatos Unified school districts in California, as well as in Steamboat Springs, Colorado, and Mercer Island, Washington.





The meeting is open to all AAUW members and friends concerned about the future of 


our public schools. If you have any questions, call Betty Bernstein.





TECH TREK 


Maureen Buchner


EK REPORT











Thanks to all of you who attended the Fall Brunch and met our Tech Trek scholarship recipients in September. We have reserved 8 spots for next year at Camp Grace Hopper at Stanford. Our 10 camps in California are very successful. Marie Wolbach's idea for a science camp has grown so much over the last 14 years that it has received national recognition. Not only have we been on national news, but our own AAUW national has embraced the program and is slated to open 5 camps in 2013 in other states. Kentucky AAUW kicked off a space camp this summer for a small number of high school aged girls, which they called "Space Trek". I had the pleasure of meeting the founder of that camp (a former Californian) last spring.


Our state president, Alicia Hettman, spent a day with us at Camp Hopper this summer as she prepared to meet the National team down at the Irvine Camp. It was a lot of fun showing her around our program at Stanford. We had a plan to enhance the girls' experience with Robotics this year so that they had more time to program and actually run their robots around. This worked out very well, and we also added a core class in physics. 


Our postcards will be coming out around the end of the month. We really appreciate your donations. These young girls would not be able to experience this wonderful science and math camp without your generosity!

























































































PUBLIC POLICY MEETING


Public Policy/Current Events Discussion Group to Meet With San Mateo-Foster City Superintendent of Schools


.











Fitting an Article into a Tight Space











 


 

















AAUW Funds Luncheon


Elissa James





SAVE THE DATE�


Wednesday, April 24, 2013, has been reserved for the annual AAUW Funds/EF Luncheon. The event will be held at the Wedgewood Banquet Center at Crystal Springs Golf Club, the site we used in 2011. This beautiful banquet room is perfect for our raffle and luncheon, and we will have a local author as our speaker. I'm sure you will want to attend, so mark your calendars. The proceeds of the raffle will go to our Tech Trek fund. As a reminder, this year's raffle will be held at our upcoming Holiday event on December 15th.





A TECH TREK THANK-YOU





“Dear San Mateo Branch,


Thank you for the excitement and learn-


ing opportunity at Tech Trek!  In ocean-


ography I enjoyed learning about the ocean and what lives in the ocean.  We dissected a squid and it was gross and slimy but I enjoyed dissecting it.  I learned a lot about how to tell a male squid and a female squid apart.  I also learned about the depth of the ocean and the zones of the ocean.  I am so glad I got this opportunity, but it all started with you, and I thank you so so so so so so so so much!





Sincerely,


Rachel Barrantes”














The following are excerpts from an article by Sue Miller, the Public Policy Director of AAUW California





INCREASE VOTER TURNOUT IN NOVEMBER


Tell Governor Brown to Sign Assembly Bill 1436





Restrictions on voter registration are the foremost legal barrier to voting.  Restricting access to voting disproportionately impacts low-income and minority citizens and students—eligible voters who already face the biggest hurdles to voting.





Assembly Bill 1436 would increase voter turnout by allowing potential voters to register for upcoming elections up to two weeks prior to Election Day, and including Election Day.  Currently, eligible California voters must register at least 15 days prior to the next election. Only 44% of eligible California voters participated in the last general election.





Presently, ten states allow some form of Election Day registration.  Those states have consistently had higher turnout than states without.  In fact, the top five states for voter turnout in 2008 were all Election Day registration states.  There is also evidence that Election Day registration specifically increases turnout among young voters.





California is ranked 41st in state voter turnout.   AB 1436 effectively addresses California’s this low participation rate through the creation of a conditional voter registration process, allowing citizens to register and vote at their local polling place on Election Day.





An easy way to have your voice heard on this and other issues is to go to aauw-ca.org and click on the Public Policy sidebar where you will find the “Two-Minute Activist!”





























































































































   






















































































Ethnic Dining


Mary Faber  


Contact Mary for date and to RSVP. Time is 6:30 


Ramen Toro (a typical Japanese cuisine), 1495 Beach Park Blvd., Foster City





Ethnic Lunch


Annette Delaney 


4th Wednesday, Oct. 24, 11:30 AM


Gau Poang Chinese Restaurant, 1208 S El Camino Real, SM.   Please RSVP by Oct.  22.





Financial Literacy


Marjorie Kobe 





Foreign Affairs – Great Decisions


Topic:  Cybersecurity:  The New Frontier


Carol Way 


Thurs. Oct. 11, 10:30-12:00


Zelta Adams’ home





*French – Intermediate


Joan Goble 


Every Monday, 10:30 AM


Please call chair for information.





Hiking


Bobbi Benson 


Monday, Oct. 1, Stairway Walk in SF, led by Marian         Casey


Saturday, Oct. 27, Stairway Walk in SF





Movies


Pat Haupt 


Wed., Oct. 10





Public Policy/Current Events


Betty Bernstein 


Jeanne Duggan 


Tues. Oct 23, 10:30 – 12


Speaker:  Dr. Cynthia S. Simms, Superintendent, San 


Mateo-Foster City School District, “What Can We Expect to Happen in Our Local Schools in the Months Ahead?”


Carol Way’s home








PROJECTS:


AAUW Singers and Famous Women in History


Cathy Foxhoven 


Call or email Cathy for information.











Arts & Culture


Marge Denni 


Marjorie Kobe 


Fri., Oct. 5. Carpools to be arranged.


Disney Museum, Presidio SF, $15-Seniors, $20- Adults.  Lunch at Dixie, in the Presidio. 





Book Discussion I


Elissa James 


Thurs., Oct. 18, 10:00 A.M.


The Greater Journey by David McCullough 


Cathy Jensen’ home





*Book Discussion II


Judy Anderson 


Thurs., Oct. 25, Noon


The Greater Journey by David McCullough


Karlyn Schneider’s home





Book Discussion III


Sherrean Rundberg  


Mon., Oct. 8, 1:30 PM


State of Wonder by Ann Patchett


June Hendrickson’s home





California Fact & Legend


Helen Hatchett 


Tues., Oct. 2, 10:00 a.m.


Diane Silven’s home�Come join us for a fun-filled game of California Trivia.  Please RSVP to Helen by Sat,, Sept. 29.


�Daytime Bridge


Elissa James 


3rd Monday, 1:00 – 4:00





Dining Out


Helen Hatchett


Wed., Oct. 17, 6:30 PM�


*Drama Reading


Marjorie Kobe 


Wed. Oct. 3, 9 AM, Nancy Jalonen’s home  


We love the theater and read plays aloud while seated informally. No experience is necessary.
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OCTOBER 2012 CALENDAR





Sunday �
Monday �
Tuesday  �
Wednesday �
Thursday �
Friday     �
Saturday�
�
�
1


French


Hiking�
2


CA F & L�
3


Drama�
4�
5


Arts & Culture�
6�
�
7


�
8


Book III


French�
9


�
10


Movies�
                11              Foreign Affairs�
12�
13�
�
14�
15


Day Bridge


French�
16


�
17


Dining Out


Pros & Cons�
18


Book I �
19�
20


�
�
21�
22


French


�
23


Public Policy�
24


 Ethnic Lunch�
25


Book II�
26


�
27


Hiking�
�
28


�
29


       French�
30�
31 


�



 �
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
																				














AAUW advances equity for women and girls through advocacy, education, philanthropy and research.





By joining AAUW, you belong to a community that breaks through educational and economic barriers so all women have a fair chance.  














American Association of University Women P.O. Box 1465


San Mateo, CA  94401-0816
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